BY: Malcolm Smith
e-mail: malsmith48@hotmail.com phone: 717-637-9784

Hello,

I would like to apologise for taking so long to send this news letter out. In Feb. we met in
Hampton VA. there were only nine present. we held our meeting and took a group photo. | had
100 MCB 62 patches made and there is about 80 of them left. | will be in Gulfport in OCT. at the
second annual ALL SEABEE REUNION and | will have the patches there. | will hold an informal
meeting of MCB 62 in OCT. | will be planning our 4th ANNUAL MCB 62 REUNION to be held at
TET 68 in Hampton Va. in Feb. of 2004 , | hope to have the dates and the registration forms with
me in Gulfport.

We are a unique group of people and we need to get together and keep in touch with each other
as often as possible. Some of us have not seen each other since we were discharged from active
duty, others have been fortunate enough to be able to see some of our comrades every year. It
would really be nice if more of us were able to get together on a regular basis. Hope to see as many
of you as possible in Gulfport in Oct.

: . S - SINCERELY !
Malcolm W. Smith EO3

The third and last newsletter put out by
Malcolm Smith. His job work load
increased and he was no longer able to
~ publish the newsletter. Picture taken 2-03
- at the TET ‘68 reunion in Hampton, VA.




